

Dear Hannah,

Rights of Way

The application does not acknowledge the existence of two rights of way that run along the private track leading to the site; Public Footpath No. 30 Weeford Parish and Public Footpath No. 0.482 Weeford Parish. From the application documents it does not appear that the footpath will be directly affected by the development.

The applicant needs to be reminded that although the track to the property is private, the fact that the route is a public highway (footpath) takes precedence. The use by private vehicles is subject, and subordinate to, the public's right. In other words pedestrians have a public right and vehicles need to give way to them not the other way around.

Any proposed works to the surface of the footpath will first need to be discussed with the County Council Rights of Way Team.

It is important that users of the path are still able to exercise their public rights safely and that the path is reinstated if any damage to the surface occurs as a result of the proposed development or use of the site if the application is approved. The surface of the footpath must be kept in a state of repair such that the public right to use it can be exercised safely and at all times. Heavy vehicular use can cause the way to become unsuitable for use and in some instances dangerous. Some attention needs to be drawn to this and that surface works may be required. The County Council is only responsible for the surface of the footpath for pedestrians, and the applicant should be made aware of this.

Kind Regards,

Julie Hall

Spatial Information Officer Rural County No. 1 Staffordshire Place Tipping Street Stafford ST16 2LP Tel: 01785 277283 julie.hall@staffordshire.gov.uk

(Monday - Weds pm)

www.staffordshire.gov.uk

Postal Address: Wedgwood Building, Tipping Street, Stafford, ST16 2DH

Disclaimer

This e-mail (including any attachments) is only for the person or organisation it is addressed to. If you are not the intended recipient you must let me know immediately and then delete this e-mail. If you use this e-mail without permission, or if you allow anyone else to see, copy or distribute the e-mail, or if you do, or don't do something because you have read this e-mail, you may be breaking the law.

Liability cannot be accepted for any loss or damage arising from this e-mail (or any attachments) or from incompatible scripts or any virus transmitted.

E-mails and attachments sent to or received from staff and elected Members may be monitored and read and the right is reserved to reject or return or delete any which are considered to be inappropriate or unsuitable.

Do you really need to print this email? It will use paper, add to your waste disposal costs and harm the environment.